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1. IPC Team

The IPC team meet quarterly to discuss IPC matters.  The regular team are:

Dr David Hayton

IPC lead

Laura 



Nurse Manager
Ruth 



Office Manager

All documents relating to IPC matters, including the minutes of the IPC meetings and current policies are available to staff in the practice joint filespace and publically via the practice website www.huntingdonroadsurgery.co.uk
2. Training programme
At 18.7.23 all except 3 members of staff had received face-2-face training on hand hygiene with the last 12 months.  Those three members of staff have only just joined us and are either not seeing patients directly, or have had hand hygiene training before.  Arrangements are already in place for their training. 

General IPC training is given every 3 years.  It usually takes the form of an interactive seminar hosted by the ICB IPC lead nurse(s) and is attended by all staff who can attend.  Staff who cannot attend are updated by their line manager. The most recent event was on 26.5.22, and was attended by almost all staff.  This covered how infections spread, Standard Precautions, Waste and sharps management, management of needlestick injury.  There was particular discussion about which elements of COVID measures we will be choosing to continue, and also discussion about when and how to restart spirometry and ear irrigation, both of which we had suspended for safety reasons during COVID.
Interim IPC training updates are cascaded to all staff through the usual management processes. 

3. IPC clinical Audits 

IPC Audit – Infections after minor surgery


Re-audit has been postponed in light of the covid-19 outbreak.  The service resumed in summer 2022 so re-audit is planned soon.
IPC Audit – infection following ear irrigation
Re-audit has been postponed in light of the covid-19 outbreak.  As this service has very recently been restarted we plan to re-audit in the coming year. 

4. Healthcare associated infection (HAI) 2022-23
The practice continues assist the locality IPC leads in root cause analysis of cases of HAIs when they occur.  
We recognise that antibiotic prescribing has an important role to play in HAIs.  In addition to our IPC work, the Practice has robust systems in place to actively manage antibiotic prescribing habits.  
Rates of antibiotic prescribing are low compared to our peers.  Despite this we manage to keep our prescribing of broad-spectrum antibiotics (which are more prone to cause complications such as clostridium difficile enteritis) and quinolones on a par with other local practices.  
An audit of antibiotic prescribing was undertaken in Spring 2023 by our GP trainee.  All prescribers underwent a training update via eLearningforHealth.  Re-audit in June2023 has shown a further reduction in broad-spectrum antibiotic and quinolone prescribing.
5. IPC buildings audits
We undertake annual inspections of IPC at all our buildings and sites.  Our ICB IPC nurses have provided us with audit framework which is evidence based.  The next inspection is due in July 2023.
6. COVID vaccination site (Cantab PCN)
Our COVID vaccination site has now closed.
Our success
We remain proud that during the COVID-19 pandemic, we have had just a few members of staff who had suspected COVID, or who needed to isolate due to contact with a confirmed case of COVID; yet we have seen no propagation into a local outbreak.

Not only have we have kept each other safe; not only have we been able to remain open to business throughout every stage of the pandemic, but we were also able to run a COVID vaccination centre throughout all stages of the vaccination programme, giving over 100,000 vaccinations to the most vulnerable at their local GP practice.
Dr David Hayton

IPC Lead
Partners:  Dr A J Flinn  Dr D M Hayton  Dr K I Webb  Dr R J Towl


